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LOCAL STRATEGIC PARTNERSHIP (LSP) MEETING  
 

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 13 June 2017 
Hertsmere Borough Council Civic Offices 

 

Attendees: Councillor Morris Bright 
(Chairman) 

Leader, Hertsmere Borough Council 

 Donald Graham Chief Executive, Hertsmere Borough 
Council  

 Chris Wood  Chair, Citizens Advice   

 Councillor Terry Douris Executive Member, Hertfordshire 
County Council 

 Stuart Nagler Chair, Community Hertsmere (CH) 

 Stephen O’Keeffe Chief Inspector, Hertfordshire 
Constabulary  

 Peter Evans  Clerk, Aldenham Parish Council 

 Rad Bristow Station Commander, Hertfordshire 
Fire and Rescue Service 

 Dr Kate Page Vice Chair, Hertsmere 
Commissioning Locality  

 Charles Shun Business Advisor, Wenta 

 Lydia Massey Office of the Police and Crime 
Commissioner 

 Councillor Pervez 
Choudhury  

Community Safety and Performance 
Portfolio Holder, Hertsmere Borough 
Council  

 

In attendance: Zoe-Louise Keyte 
(Minutes) 

Partnership Support and 
Performance Officer, Hertsmere 
Borough Council   

 Hilary Shade  Head of Partnerships and Community 
Engagement, Hertsmere Borough 
Council  

 Rebecca Young   Health and Wellbeing Policy 
Manager, Hertsmere Borough 
Council 

 Valerie Kane Community Safety Manager, 
Hertsmere Borough Council 

 Loran Kingston Community Safety Intervention 
Officer, Hertsmere Borough Council 

 Pam Cousins Corporate Support Officer, Hertsmere 
Borough Council 

 Sue Chapman Families First, Hertfordshire County 
Council 
 

 Simon Gentry Families First, Hertfordshire County 
Council  



2 

 

In attendance: Stephen Craker Chief Executive, Community 
Hertsmere 

 Mike Collier Hertfordshire County Council 

 Rory Seymour Hertfordshire County Council 

 Carolyn Buller Chief Executive, Citizens Advice 

 Nadia Hayton Oaklands College 

 Charlotte Stanton 
 

Community Sports Officer, Hertsmere 
Borough Council 

 Barry Ellis Hertsmere Leisure 

 Zoe Crossan Community Fire Safety Co-Ordinator 
Hertfordshire Fire and Rescue 

 Councillor Tim Hutchings Hertfordshire County Council 

 

Apologies for 
absence: 

Susan Pleasants Her Majesty’s Prison and Probation 
Service 

 Concetta Kyriacou Department for Work and Pensions 
(DWP) 

 Scott Black Aldwyck Housing 

 Sean Scully  Oaklands College 

 David Brame Hertsmere Leisure 

 Lewis Osbourne Hertsmere Forum of Faiths 

 Councillor Caroline 
Clapper 

Leisure, Culture and Health Portfolio 
Holder, Hertsmere Borough Council 

 Owen Mapley Director of Resources, Hertfordshire 
County Council 

 

1.0 Welcomes and apologies  

1.1 The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and gave a special 
welcome to the guest speakers. 
 

1.2 The Chairman advised the group that Rev Richard Leslie will be replaced by 
Lewis Osbourne on the LSP board. The Chairman thanked Rev Richard Leslie 
for all of his work with Hertsmere Forum of Faiths and the LSP. 
 

1.3 The Chairman also thanked Councillor Brenda Batten for all her of 
contributions to the LSP and for chairing the Health and Wellbeing Partnership 
for many years. Councillor Batten has stepped down as Portfolio Holder for 
Leisure, Culture and Health. Councillor Caroline Clapper will be the new 
Portfolio Holder for Leisure, Culture and Health and representative for the 
LSP. 
 

1.4 In addition the Chairman welcomed new members Lydia Massey who will be 
replacing Debbie Barker, Councillor Terry Douris who will be replacing 
Councillor Teresa Heritage and Charles Shun who will be replacing Jeremy 
Green. 
  

2.0 Minutes of the previous meeting and matters arising  

2.1 The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record and no 
further updates were required.  
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3.0 Community Strategy Draft 

3.1 Following the LSP in March and the Community Strategy Review Workshop in 
February, a new Community Strategy has been drafted for the next four years. 
 

3.2 The review of the previous strategy has enabled the partnership to refocus 
and take account of new government policies. The strategy’s vision, priorities 
and themes continue to be relevant and important to the partnership, though 
ideas and comments are welcome on this. 
 

3.3 There is still broad representation from different organisations on the LSP 
board which is reviewed in line with the Community Strategy. If you would like 
to recommend a new partner to join the board, please let Rebecca know.  
 

3.4 Rebecca invited partners to read the Community Strategy 2017-2021 Draft 
(please see attached) and asked them to send comments to 
Rebecca.Young@hertsmere.gov.uk by 15 July. 
 

4.0 End of year crime figures 

4.1 Chief Inspector Stephen O’Keeffe talked through a presentation. Please see 
attached. 
 

4.2 Dr Kate Page mentioned that patients have been discussing issues of anti-
social behaviour (ASB) in the local area and that during the last six weeks, it 
has been particularly prevalent. They fear that ASB will get worse over the 
summer holiday period.  
  

4.3 Stephen O’Keeffe mentioned that they have seen a displacement of ASB after 
some dispersal orders were put into place around Borehamwood McDonalds. 
There has since been arrests and there are a number of key individuals under 
Community Protection Notices or on bail, whom they believe were responsible 
for the ASB. During the summer holidays the Constabulary will look at trends 
of ASB and respond appropriately. 
 

4.4 Stuart Nagler asked if the number of fraud related crimes are recorded in 
Hertsmere. Stephen O’Keeffe answered that most offences are reported 
straight to Action Fraud.  
 

4.5 Councillor Pervez Choudhury commented on some of the work the council has 
done with regards to crime and disorder. Some training was recently held 
covering ASB Powers. There will also be training for staff on modern slavery 
and human trafficking.  
 

4.6 Councillor Pervez Choudhury also asked what was being done about the 
decrease in outcome rates in some of the crime types.  
 

4.7 Stephen O’Keeffe answered that there has been further investment in the 
Domestic Abuse Investigation Safeguarding Unit (DAISU) and there is covert 
operations underway to tackle issues. 
 

4.8 The Chairman thanked Stephen O’Keeffe for his presentation and the 
Constabulary for their continued hard work. 
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4.9 The Chairman informed the group of Hertfordshire County Council’s draft Hate 
Crime Strategy which is currently out for consultation.  
 

5.0 Families First 

5.1 Simon Gentry and Sue Chapman talked through a presentation. Please see 
attached. 
 

5.2 The Chairman asked the group to consider getting involved in the Families 
First Implementation Group to find out more. If partners would like to get 
involved, please contact Liz Gore (Liz.Gore@hertsmere.gov.uk). 
 

6.0 Dementia Action Alliance 

6.1 Stephen Craker and Pam Cousins talked through a presentation. Please see 
attached. 
 

6.2 Pam told the group to get in touch with her (Pam.Cousins@hertsmere.gov.uk) 
if they would like a Dementia Friends session to be organised. 
 

7.0 Any Other Business 

7.1 Chris Wood asked if guest speakers could make their presentations slightly 
easier to read in the future. 
 

7.2 Date of future meetings 2017 

7.3  Tuesday 19 September 2017 

 Tuesday 12 December 2017 
 

All meetings start at 2pm and are held at the Civic Offices, Borehamwood. 
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